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Just a short newsletter this time -  
 
Broadway House Rota. 
Every time I send a Rota I ask you to tell me if I‘ve made any mistakes and usually you are all too 
kind and polite to say when I do.  I’m sorry that the Fridays in April were very wrong but thanks to all 
involved for somehow getting through. 
 
You will see that I have changed the rota by adding either 1st, 2nd, 3rd 4th or 5th into every morning or 
afternoon box to show which week of the cycle it comes from and hopefully that will avoid any more 
mistakes. 
 
Diane and Ray Catchpole (every Thursday and one Monday afternoon a month) Sadly Diane is 
unwell and with Ray taking on a carer role, they have had to stand down at least for the time being.  
We send both our very best wishes and hope to see them back soon.  In the meantime thanks to 
Helen Lakey who has volunteered to provide cover. 
 
Saturday 6th May - Coronation Day will be celebrated in Broadway House - and you will have seen 
the posters advertising that we shall be open as usual through to around 2pm.  We decided to give 
everyone who comes a “Broadway House Coronation souvenir” so in case you won’t be there, yours 
is enclosed. 
 
“the Hut” news is that the 2023 summer season is well under way with thanks to Fatima who keeps it 
spotless and to the “Meet and Greet” team.  We are slightly anxious that the Council have set up four 
“Port-a-Loos” in the gardens adjacent to “the Hut” while the Bath Hill toilet block is being refurbished 
- and hope that they will be gone by the end of July.  We shall keep a close watch and warn our 
visiting groups to look out for members of the public who may try to use “the Hut” toilets. 
 
“the Hut“ Open day - Sunday 7th May from about 10am - please drop in with family and friends to  
enjoy our traditional “Historic Vehicles Rally” day at the sea-side.  Proceeds to “the Hut” funds. 
 

Richard Holland 
 
 


